
 

 

 
Team Rushden - United we stand, divided we fall  

Dear Parent / Carer  

We welcomed lots of external visitors into school this week to 

enrich our curriculum with exciting opportunities and 

experiences for all students. 

Assemblies were also bespoke to different year groups with 

representatives from the South East Midlands Local 

Enterprise Partnership (SEMLEP) delivering assemblies on careers and 

apprenticeship opportunities in our locality whilst Year 9’s assembly was an 

introduction to their “Prison? Me? No Way!” experience. 

Year 11 have spent the week completing their remaining mock examinations 

with the significant majority of students making full use of the opportunity to 

test where their strengths and weaknesses are for all subjects. With the 

examinations concluding on Friday, teachers will be going through papers 

with students in the next couple of weeks and we will be updating the 

progress league table as soon as possible; it would be great to see even 

more students moving into the green zone! 

The Social Actions Squad returned to Denfield Primary school with Ms 

Raven and Rosie. They spent the time listening to younger students read to 

them and the praise from Denfield staff with regards to how well our 

students were instructing the younger students was overwhelmingly 

positive. The work of the Social Action Squad in our local community is 

hugely important to me as it shows members of our community just how 

amazing students from Rushden Academy are. 

As mentioned, Year 9 were off timetable all day on Wednesday for the 

“Prison? Me? No way!” experience. This programme has been running for a 

number of years thanks to funding from the Rotary Club and always offers a 

gritty and harrowing experience for students as they get to hear exactly what 

prison is like from people who have experienced it first hand. Students 

listened to tales of regret and how better choices could have made a 

significant difference to lives. A big thank you to Mrs Brainwood and all the 

Rotarians who attended on Wednesday to facilitate this fantastic day for our 

students. 
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Rushden Academy Newsletter  

Message From the Pr incipal  



 

 

On Thursday, we welcomed the band LZ7 into school as part of their Illuminate tour. This was 

coordinated by our Ethos Leader, Mr Noblett and was an incredible and truly enlightening 

experience for our students. The band shared some powerful Christian messages as well as 

anecdotes where students have been given genuine hope in very challenging 

circumstances. The lead singer stressed that the two most important days of anyone’s lives 

are the day they are born and the day that they realise why; and that everyone on Earth has a 

purpose. The messages were powerful and hugely emotive for many of our students who all 

enjoyed dancing along to the musical performances. 

Finally, in order to maintain high standards of uniform, Mr Firth is leading a weekly focus on a 

particular aspect of uniform which started with blazers this week. The significant majority of 

students wear their blazers at all times and where this hasn’t been the case this has been 

addressed swiftly. Next week the focus will be on leggings so please support us by ensuring 

that your child is coming to school wearing the correct uniform. 

Have a pleasant and restful weekend, 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr B Baines 

Principal 

Message From the Principal Continued... 

2 2 



 

 

Leavers hoodies for Year 11 are now available to order. Orders must be placed by 12am on 

Tuesday 9th April and will be delivered to school. 

https://www.leavershoodies.com/rushden-academy-2024-leavers/february-2024-1 

Leavers Hoodies Available to Order 
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Have a look at the Stay Connected Newsletter for North Northamptonshire to see what is 

happening in our local area.  

https://sway.cloud.microsoft/EZxl6KdU6wBYJNx3?ref=Link 

Stay Connected Newsletter 

https://www.leavershoodies.com/rushden-academy-2024-leavers/february-2024-1
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/EZxl6KdU6wBYJNx3?ref=Link
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Disney's smash hit High School Musical is coming to Rushden Academy's stage. Join our 

KS3 students as the Jocks, the Brainiacs, Thespians and Skater Dudes find their cliques and 

look forward to their new school year. Through twists and turns and teenage intrigue, the 

whole school comes together as winners on stage and on the court as the Wildcats win the 

championship game.  

Tuesday 26 March 2024 and Wednesday 27 March 2024 at 7:30pm 

Buy your tickets now - before they sell out! 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing/53633 

Tickets on Sale Now for High School Musical 

Please ensure your contact details are up to date. It is important that we have the correct 

phone numbers and email addresses for you and any other contacts on our system. 

 

You can do this by calling main reception on 01933 350391 if anything changes, or by using 

the SIMS Parent (Lite) App. If you have not used the app before, a link code will be sent 

separately within the next 48 hours.   

Ensure Your Contact Details Are Correct 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing/53633
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SAS This Week 

Our SAS groups have been busy this week.  

Squad 8 visited the Beeches Care Home and spent time doing a quiz 

with the residents. Who was Red Rum? - A race horse! 

Our SAS Readers were back at Denfield Park Primary this week. We 

had a wonderful time reading with our buddies. Thank you for having 

us!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Squad Blue Wolf have been busy this week continuing the work on our reflection garden by 

weeding and moving gravel. Thank you for your hard work!  

#TeamRushden #RASAS #Ethos #GraceFoundation 

 

Rushden Academy's Social Action Squad's (SAS) are always looking for opportunities to help 

within the community. If you know of anywhere we could help or support please let us know. 

We are looking for one off opportunities, short term commitments and long term projects.  

To contact the Social Action Squad, email socialactionsquad@rushden-academy.net. 

Rushden Academy SAS 
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mailto:socialactionsquad@rushden-academy.net
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It's time for our next Ethos Coffee Morning.  

Come along on Wednesday 20th March at 9.30am and join our careers workshop.  

Places limited so book yours now!  

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/understanding-your-childs-careers-options-workshop-tickets-

856061883137?aff=oddtdtcreator  

Ethos Coffee Morning 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/understanding-your-childs-careers-options-workshop-tickets-856061883137?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/understanding-your-childs-careers-options-workshop-tickets-856061883137?aff=oddtdtcreator
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Performing Arts Update 

Drama: 

Year 10 have been rehearsing for their upcoming physical theatre assessment, alongside 

completing their written component 1. They have been rehearsing using music and building 

blocks and ensuring their performances in the style of Frantic Assembly. Next week, they will 

complete their assessments which will culminate everything they have learned throughout the 

term.  

 

Dance:  

It has been a big week of rehearsals for our Year 10 students who are currently preparing for 

their BTEC Dance Component 2 exam towards the end of this term. Each student has 

selected a dance repertoire that represents the theme ‘Transformation’. Students are feeling 

very challenged by the level of performance skills involved, however they have remained 

resilient. Year 10 - YOU’VE GOT THIS!!! 

 

Music:  

The year 10’s have been working very hard this term in Music. Ensuring that their component 

1 work is completed by the end of term. The students have now completed their initial 

composition, live performance and created their original music design for the piece of media 

they chose (video games, adverts, movies and others). They are now completing their final 

write up on their creation of work and their reflection, ready for the hand in date. Well done 

Year 10!  

 

High School Musical: School Edition 

The cast have been finalising 3 dance numbers this week. On Monday they completed 

Auditions, What I’ve Been Looking For and Bop To The Top. It has been a big week for the 

cast. Thursday saw Troy and Gabriella and Sharpay and Ryan working on their individual 

numbers and the ensemble cast singing Counting On You with Mr Foreman. We did a run of 

the first half of the show and we are starting to see all the hard work paying off. Well Done 

Cast!!! 

 

Tickets for High School Musical are on sale now and can be purchased via the link in 

our Instagram bio. 

 

We Will Rock You Musical 

The cast did an interesting experiment this week of working on the choreography for It’s A 

Kind Of Magic blindfolded!! This was to see whether the cast could be precise in their 

movements and rely on their own knowledge. It looked fantastic! There was lots of singing 

rehearsal happening with Mr Foreman and the cats are getting more and more confident each 

week.  

 



 

 

For any students that are interested in taking up instrument lessons this term - 

please get in touch with Mrs Ede! We currently offer string, piano, guitar, drum and 

singing lessons but if you are interested in other instrument please let us know and 

we will try and source the provision! 

j.ede@rushden-academy.net 
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Performing Arts Update 

mailto:j.ede@rushden-academy.net
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If your child is in year 9, you should have received an email about their upcoming booster 

vaccinations for 3-in 1 Td/IPV (Tetanus, Diphtheria, Polio) and Men ACWY (Meningitis 

ACWY)  

These will take place on Tuesday 12th March, and you will need to complete the consent form 

before that date.  

If you have any issues accessing the consent form, please contact reception, or the school 

nursing team directly on 0800 170 70 550 option 5. 

Please click below to complete the electronic consent form for your child.  

e-Consent LINK  

For more information on any of these vaccines please visit the NHS Choices website on the 

following  links and QR codes:  

 

Year 9 Teenage Booster Vaccination Programme 

 
3-in-1 vaccine  

 
3-in-1 Info  

 
3-in-1 FAQs 

 
MenACWY Vaccine  

 
3-in-1 Vaccine VIDEO 

 
 Men ACWY vaccine VIDEO 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=o7rK2ZF060ieRqbnkqo_RSE60pKTmKhFqq7PXEIMcRdURU41SlgwUDMwT0dJT0JUMFRNTk5UREY2OSQlQCN0PWcu&wdLOR=cC4DB72C5-D31A-466A-BAA8-5A9A241E6FFD
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/3-in-1-teenage-booster/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/3-in-1-booster-side-effects/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/3-in-1-booster-questions-answers/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/men-acwy-vaccine/
https://vimeo.com/reddoorfilmandmedia/review/778042174/6c2cde04d9
https://vimeo.com/reddoorfilmandmedia/review/778043075/c1ea0b257f
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Your attendance counts! How many entries will you have to our Easter Prize Draw? 

Easter Prize Draw 
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Team Rushden, are you eligible for our Summer Rewards Trips?  

Your attendance and TRPs from October 30th to March 28th will all count, so keep up the 

hard work! #TeamRushden #Rewards  

Summer Rewards Trips 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamrushden?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXj2BSoxtIk8wcfAZR48_uXyk_mU-8IB4_6TTx1uq6FtFQkEJlMoUv7w5wULE-sz8u85ilaAUERRIWT2iaHTBqRYiDl9Pdfto83xhkklbmkp8HDWEDXMg8SQofpSXB3TGE&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/rewards?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXj2BSoxtIk8wcfAZR48_uXyk_mU-8IB4_6TTx1uq6FtFQkEJlMoUv7w5wULE-sz8u85ilaAUERRIWT2iaHTBqRYiDl9Pdfto83xhkklbmkp8HDWEDXMg8SQofpSXB3TGE&__tn__=*NK-R
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 

24 24 



 

 

Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 

25 25 



 

 

Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 

26 26 



 

 27 27 



 

 28 28 



 

 29 29 



 

 30 30 



 

 31 31 

Go4Schools is the online system that Rushden Academy uses to track student attendance, 

student progress and student behaviour.  

Students and parents can access this at home to keep up to date, by checking timetables and 

behaviour events. Student progress reports will be published through Go4Schools 3 times a 

year.  

Please follow the instructions below to access Go4Schools. 

Student access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools student access page (on the top right of the Go4Schools home 

page) 

 Type in your school email address in the first time user box (your computer login in 

followed by @Rushden-academy.net) 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

 

Parental access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools parent access page 

 Enter your email address (the one Rushden Academy contacts you on) in the first time 

user box 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

If you haven’t received an email in 5 minutes, please double check you have your email typed 

in correctly and ask them to send the password again. If you have any problems accessing 

Go4Schools do not hesitate to contact the academy. 

 

You also have access to the Go4Schools app that can be downloaded from the Apple Store or 

Google Play. 

Mr P Bocking 

Assistant Principal 

How to Access Go4Schools 



 

 

Are You Eligible for Free School Meals? 

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child may be eligible for free school meals. 

• Income Support 

• Income based Job Seekers Allowance 

• Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below 
£16,190 (as assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) 

• Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit 

• Universal Credit - income dependant 

You can check your eligibility and apply for free school meals through Northampton County 
Council by clicking here. 
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Rushden Academy has a proven track 

record in successfully supporting trainee 

teachers on programmes leading to QTS. 

Many of our staff, past and present, have 

been trained at the school and an even 

larger number have completed main 

placements and second placements here 

before securing teaching jobs elsewhere. 

As a school with a strong and successful 

record for training new teachers to the profession, Rushden Academy works closely with 

School Centered Initial Teacher Training (SCITT) providers to provide fully supported and 

mentored school placements on a variety of routes. 

If you are interested in a new career or are looking for more information about routes into 

teaching, then please contact Gail Brainwood, Assistant Principal on 01933 350391 or by 

email: g.brainwood@Rushden-academy.net  

Are you looking for a career change? Are you interested in 
training to teach? 

https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_free_school_meals___NNC
mailto:g.brainwood@rushden-academy.net
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